



Cllr.Nesil.Caliskan@enfield.gov.uk

Dear Enfield Resident,

Enfield is on the front line of tackling coronavirus - our biggest national emergency since the Second World War. Our way of life has changed completely in the last few weeks as the country deals with the crisis.

The Government has announced a nationwide lockdown, which instructs people to stay at home and only go outside for food, health reasons or work – where it cannot be done from home.

All non-essential shops and community spaces have been closed. Following government advice, Enfield Council has also had to close a number of our face-to-face contact points to contain the coronavirus outbreak and to keep our residents and staff safe during this time. For up-to-date information about Enfield Council services, visit www.enfield.gov.uk/covid19

The parks and open spaces in our borough currently remain open, although we have cordoned off play areas and outdoor gym equipment. Residents should follow strict social distancing guidance.

It is crucial that we all keep two metres away from other people and wash our hands regularly.

I want to assure you that everyone at Enfield Council is doing everything we can to protect you and your loved ones. Together we will get through this and make sure everyone who needs help - especially the elderly and people with underlying health conditions - receive it.

We are working with residents and for residents, alongside the NHS, our fantastic community groups and our Enfield businesses. Our Enfield Stands Together campaign ensures we have community resilience. We are recruiting volunteers and identifying our most at-risk residents. If you need assistance whilst you are selfisolating, please let us know. This leaflet outlines a number of ways you can ask for help.

Please protect yourself, your family, friends and our community by following the Government's advice to stay indoors. This will delay the spread of coronavirus and give our dedicated NHS staff and care-workers the time to care for those with COVID-19.

STAY HOME AND SAVE LIVES

Best wishes.

Councillor Nesil Caliskan Leader of Enfield Council

#EnfieldStandsTogether

www.enfield.gov.uk

#EnfieldStandsTogether





We are prioritising support for those residents who are unable to rely on family or trusted friends for adequate practical support.

- Do you need food? We can deliver a basic food parcel to you.
- Do you need your medication collected from your local pharmacy?
- Are you feeling lonely? Would you like a weekly friendly telephone call?

If you answer yes to any of the above questions and you are unable to get support from family or trusted friends, you can get support from Enfield Stands Together.

You can request help through our online form, find out about volunteering and get more information about our community support scheme, Enfield Stands Together, at www.enfield.gov.uk/EST

If you don't have online access, please ring us on **0203 821 1966**. Lines are open Monday to Friday 9:30am to 4:30pm, and Saturday to Sunday 10am to 2pm.

Enfield Council is working with the NHS to ensure that residents on the NHS shielding list and those who are most vulnerable receive the support they need.

We have also set up an Enfield Stands Together fundraising page and all funds raised will go directly towards the cost of food and essential supplies for Enfield residents. To make a donation please visit www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/enfield-stands-together

Further information about coronavirus, Enfield Council service changes and our support for businesses can be found at www.enfield.gov.uk/covid19

Please note: We will contact you before we do any necessary visits to your home. Make sure you stay safe and ask for identification from anyone knocking on your door.

















